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Calendar
Aug 29 Sat 3 pm Boat Poker 
Sep 8 Tue 7 pm LTPOA Board Meeting
Sep 13 Sun 8 am Children’s Fishing Derby 
Sep 13 Sun 5:30 pm LTIA Dinner Meeting, Asian
Sep 19 Sat 1 pm Golf Tournament
Oct 11 Sun 5:30 pm LTIA Dinner Meeting, Potatoes
Oct 13 Tue 7 pm LTPOA Board Meeting
Nov 7 Sat 2 pm Fall Festival

by Janet Quillman, LTIA President
Lakeview
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          News

sending in your donation; if 100 fami-
lies donated $30 we would reach the 
$3000 additional needed.

After relaxing in August we 
are ready to get back to business in 
September. In between rentals and 
the TAA kids fi shing derby we will 
work in a dinner meeting and a golf 
tournament. This year will be the 
LTIA’s 24th annual golf outing. We 
are entering uncharted waters, gett ing 
out of our comfort zone and playing a 
new course. This year the tournament 
will be held at the Sugar Creek Golf 
Course. We won’t be alone, Danny 
Tuggle, our previous host at House 
Springs has moved on and invited us 

to join him. Immediately following we 
will head back to the healing waters of 
Tishomingo and proceed to party and 
present awards. 

In October we will have our 
dinner meeting on Sunday the 11th; 
dinner will be a feast of potatoes. The 
LTIA will provide the baked potato. 
Bring a topping, side, salad or soup 
to share. The rest of October will be 
spent preparing for our return to fall. 
After skipping last year we are plan-
ning to host the Fall Festival on the 
fi rst Saturday of November. As in the 
past, there will be great food, music, 
wine, beer and shopping.

A special thank you goes to Dave 
Kaucher who donated time and ma-
terial and with assistance from Daryl 
Frauenfelder added electric outlets at 
the pavilion. Thanks to John John-
ston, Rick Quillman and Ken Stojeba 
who also helped with maintenance 
and repairs at both the clubhouse 
and pavilion. We would also like to 
extend our thanks to our membership 
for supporting the LTIA by renting 
both the clubhouse and pavilion, it 
has been a great year. 

Don’t forget, join us for the 
monthly dinner and a meeting on 
Sunday, September 13th. The theme 
will be Asian…Chinese, Japanese, 
Vietnamese whatever you please.

Lake Tishomingo Boat Poker Run
Saturday, August 29th

3:00 pm Check In at the Community House

Zinnia and coleus in full color at the fl ag-
pole entrance to Lake Tishomingo.

       Fall Festival 
                             Sponsored by: LTIA  

                 Saturday, November 7th 

                                   Doors Open 2-6pm                                                                        

                      $10 per person includes: 
                                  Dinner and Music 
                        Kids menu-12 and under $2.00    

                  Live Music-Bon Fire–Raffles 
                       Games and Crafts for Kids                 

                               Shop for the Holidays                   
              Handcrafted Gifts & Baked Goods                                                   

                  Wine Tasting 
         &   
                   Cold Beer  

 

                 For info call Shelby Reneski @ 314-920-5421      
                         

               
  

 

After a soggy spring and a soaking 
wet June our prayers were answered 
and we had perfect weather for July 
4th, hot and sunny. Between the heat 
and rain the candidates for Miss 
Tishomingo Sophie Schweiss and Ken-
nedy Sutt erer along with help from a 
few adult volunteers still managed to 
collect just over $4500 towards next 
year’s display. Sophie and Kennedy 
both did a great job and with a dif-
ference of just a few hundred dollars 
between them, Sophie was crowned 
Miss Tishomingo for 2015. Great 
job girls! 

This year the boat parade 
was short but no less spectacular, 
thank you to everyone who par-
ticipated. The winning boats were 
Steve and Linda Blaha 1st place, 
Doug Leeker and Rebecca Dean 
2nd place and the Schaab family 
in 3rd. The LTIA presented each 
with a fl ag for their boat. 

We hope everyone enjoyed 
the fi reworks. This year we spent 
$6500 a litt le more than last year 
and would like to add more for 
2016. The girls have fi nished 
their collections but with a goal 
set for $7500 we still have some 
work to do. Please consider 
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LTPOA

Classified Ads

Lake Tishomingo Improvement Association

LTIA

President Steve Blaha 314-808-4757 rsblaha@yahoo.com
Vice President Mike Steeno 314-803-4785 msteeno@millersteeno.com
Treasurer Marilyn Meyer 636-274-1812 marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Secretary Shelby Reneski 314-920-5421 shelbyreneski@charter.net 
Buildings Doug Leeker 314-265-7827 dougleeker@att.net
Maintenance Ken Stojeba 314-660-4101 krstoj@aol.com
Security Roy Hummel 314-761-6653  royhummel@hotmail.com

Committees
Boat Patrol Steve Blaha  314-808-4757  rsblaha@yahoo.com
Dam Clarue Holland 314-623-5869   Clarue-Martin@att.net
Finance Janet Hirsch 636-285-0813 jhirsch@catenary.com
Stickers & Gate Cards Ken Jost 636-274-0453 kbkjos@aol.com
Water Quality Test Clarue Holland 314-623-5869   Clarue-Martin@att.net
Website/Newsletter Janet Hirsch 636-285-0813 jhirsch@catenary.com

Gate Directory/Entry Codes     www.laketishomingo.com gate@laketish.com
          Allow 7 - 10 days lead time

President Janet Quillman 636-748-2030 janetquillman@gmail.com
Vice President Shelby Reneski 314-920-5421 shelbyreneski@charter.net
Treasurer Julie Johnston 636-274-1486   julie.johnston@charter.net
Secretary Sue Schweiss 636-274-0584 sschweiss@slbfinc.com
Ways and Means Renee Kittel 636-285-0436 reneemorrison1976@yahoo.com
Maintenance  John Johnston 636-274-1486  jrjston@charter.net
Chef Rick Quillman 636-748-2030  djquill@charter.net

PWSD#13 (Sewer Dist) Marilyn Meyer 636-274-1812 marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Lakeside Gardeners Rich Hirsch 636-285-0813 rhirsch@catenary.com

Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Classified Advertising Rates
LTIA members, non-commercial listing no charge
Non-LTIA members, each listing $ 5

Display Advertising Rates
Business card $ 10 per issue $ 60 per year
1/4 page  15  120
1/2 page  25  150
Full page  50  300

Other Organizations

• Embroidered Lake Tishomingo Sweatshirts. $30 each.  
Gail Lents (636) 274-4245.
• Linda’s Lakeside Sewing 636-287-4242 Sewing, hem-
ming, Cabbage Patch, American Girl Doll and 18-inch doll 
clothes.(636) 287-4242.

Website: www.laketishomingo.com
View this and past newsletters since 2003 at the website. 
Paper Copies of Newsletter
A limited number of paper copies of this newsletter are available 
in the dispenser outside the sales office, 5706 N Lakeshore Dr.
Email
Receive “This week at Lake Tish” announcements and the elec-
tronic edition of Tishomingo News by email. Send your email 
address to news@laketish.com.
Newsletter
Submit photos, articles, and ads to news@laketish.com. 

Next Newsletter Deadline: October 20, 2015

Pontoon Boat Trailer
The LTPOA pontoon boat trailer is parked and 
locked in the Community House parking lot. 
It can be used by any homeowner to launch 
or remove a pontoon boat from the lake for 
a $10 rental fee. Contact Butch Hopfer (636) 
274-3791 or John Hunnicutt (636) 274-6126.

• Video Production Services. From video to DVD trans-
fers to video taping and editing special events, I provide 
professional service at a reasonable cost. I have over 30 
years experience in television and video production. 10% 
discount for Lake Tishomingo residents. Paul Furrer Cre-
ative Video: 314-341-2761.
• Pontoon Boat. Lowe 20 ft. Recarpeted, new seats, 9.9- 
hp 4-cycle Mercury outboard motor, swim ladder, anchor, 
new bimini, 2 fishing chairs. Boat has been under hoist 
cover when not in use. $2500!  Charlie Lents (636) 274-
4245.
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GOLF REGISTRATION FORM 
 

24th ANNUAL LAKE TISHOMINGO GOLF TOURNAMENT 
 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 19th  
 

1:00PM, SHOTGUN START 
 

SUGAR CREEK GOLF COURSE 
5224 Country Club Drive, High Ridge, MO 

 
4 PERSON SCRAMBLE FORMAT  

 
Dinner, trophies and attendance prizes at 

Lake Tishomingo Community House 
following the tournament. 

 
$50.00 per golfer (non-players $15.00) 

 

Includes greens fees, cart and two drinks at the course. 
Dinner and dessert with open bar at the clubhouse. 

 
Make checks payable to L.T.I.A. 

Mail to: 5698 Lake Tishomingo Road, Hillsboro, MO 63050 
 

For information contact: 
Janet Quillman 636-748-2030 

or  
Julie Johnston 636-274-1486 

 
Golf Foursome Names: 

__________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________ 

 

Non-Golfers: 
__________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________ 

 

Deadline for Entries - September 12th, 2015 
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24th ANNUAL LAKE TISHOMINGO GOLF TOURNAMENT 
 

HOLE SPONSOR FORM 
 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 19th, 1 P.M. 
 

Sponsored by the Lake Tishomingo Improvement Association 
 

Cost:  $45.00 
  

A sign with your company name will be displayed at sponsored hole. 
 
 

 
 

Company Name:____________________________________________ 
 

Contact:__________________________________________________ 
 

Address:__________________________________________________ 
 

City/State/Zip:_____________________________________________ 
 

Phone Number:____________________________________________ 
 

 Or 
 

In Loving Memory of: _______________________________________ 
 
              In Celebration of:___________________________________________  
 
 
 
 

Make checks payable to L.T.I.A. and mail to:  
5698 Tishomingo Rd., Hillsboro, MO  63050 

 
For further information call: 

 
 Janet Quillman, 636-748-2030 

Or 
Julie Johnston, 636-274-1486 

 
THANK YOU! 
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Fourth of July
photos by Russ Wilner, Janet Hirsch, and Julie Johnston

At the Miss Tishomingo coronation: Sophie Schweiss and 
Kennedy Sutt erer.

First place in the boat parade awarded to Steve & Linda Blaha.

Second place in the boat parade awarded to Doug & Rebecca Leeker.

Third place in the boat parade awarded to the Schaab Family.

Secondary Drowning
contributed by Barb Rohm

Secondary drowning – sometimes called “delayed” or 
“dry” drowning – can occur hours after a person, child 
or adult, survives an underwater drowning experi-
ence, or swallowing a lot of water. The individual may 
appear to be recovered, but the inhaled water is ab-
sorbed into the lungs and can damage the membranes 
necessary to exchange oxygen and carbon dioxide.

If your child has had a near drowning, or perhaps 
swallowed too much water, keep a close eye out for 
the symptoms of secondary drowning and take them 
to the hospital immediately. Symptoms can even take 
between one and 72 hours to appear.

Here’s what to look for:
   - lethargy or extreme fatigue
   - diffi  culty breathing
   - irritability or mood swings
   - chest pain
   - shortness of breath
   - persistent cough
   - fever
Symptoms can even take between one and 72 

hours to appear. Going to the hospital promptly is 
your best defense.
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Tishomingo Anglers

Tishomingo Anglers

Lake Tishomingo Children’s Fishing Derby 
Sunday Sept 13, 2015    8am to 10am 

Hot dogs and chips to follow, along with fun and games
Any age up to 15 years.  With any or no experience 

Fishing instructors with vessels will be available 
No fees. Donations only to Children’s Organ Transplant Association

Any question please call:
Gary Ryan 314/412-2616 or Brian Stephens 573/247-2796

All fundraising proceeds will benefit COTA in honor of Jackson Hodge to 
assist with transplant-related expenses.

THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT!  www.cotaforjacksonh.com
Rose Jackson at 314/402-4035 or rmjack1981@att.net

Christi Hadley
lake resident

636-692-3881

Childrens Fishing Derby
The TAA invites all children to participate in the Fishing 
Derby Sunday September 13. Come and learn about fi shing 
-- instructors and boats will be available. 

After the fi shing enjoy fun and games -- followed by 
hamburgers, hot dogs, chips, and soft drinks. 

Water Willow
The TAA will be eradicating the water willow at the 

spillway. Homeowners who would like assistance 
controlling the willow in front of their property should 
contact Gary Ryan 314-412-2616 or Brian Stephens  573-247-
2796. The best time to apply herbicide is when the plants 
are actively growing. This will be in the spring time.
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Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

LTPOA News
by Steve Blaha, LTPOA President

Roads
The LTPOA’s second biggest responsibility is our roads, 
and this is the current task at hand. We are presently ad-
dressing some ditch issues along the roads to help keep the 
water fl owing in the proper and intended direction. Also 
we are waiting for several bids for the patch paving to be 
done on the south side roads.

Inlet Creek
The other issue being looked into is the south side 

feeder creek. As we all know this June was the wett est on 
record, which sent the water fl owing over the road because 
of the debris-clogged culvert pipes. To my knowledge it 
happened three times this year. When this happens the 
road becomes impassable and the south side residences are 
isolated.

The blockage of the pipes and resultant fl ooding is a 
serious issue and so far we have met with 
three engineering fi rms and contractors 
to explore our options in an eff ort to 
prevent further damage. 

The potential remedies discussed are
• additional culvert pipes
• altering the road to create a traffi  c  
 calming area or swale
• replacing the pipes with a bridge

We do not have exact costs for these 
items at this time. It is hoped that by the 
next newslett er we will have all the data 
necessary to provide a chart explain-
ing the pros and cons of each.  So please 
be patient, we are trying to be forward 
thinkers and do what is best for all of the 
Lake Tishomingo Community. 

This fl ooding also left us with a 
scoured area from the road down to the 
inlet creek. This is along the stream bank 
on the lake side of the bridge and will 
be fi lled back in with heavy rock. We do 
have another meeting scheduled to dis-
cuss repairing the scoured out area back 
to its original grade.

All of these solutions are expensive, 
but so also is fi xing what Mother Nature 
destroys.  

Dam
And by the way, our largest respon-

sibility is the dam, and it too is requir-
ing some att ention. There is some water 
fl owing thru the north groin area, so a 
sandbag dam will be constructed to make 
a shallow impoundment with a weir box 
to take water samples to determine rate 
of fl ow and origin of this water. 

Volunteers will be needed to help 
construct and record this data.  If you 
are interested in helping please contact 
someone on the LTPOA board.  

   Thanks, 
   Steve

 2015-2016
 Budget    Actual  Budget

Admin
Insurance 14,000      12,145    14,000          
Legal 10,000      8,837      10,000          
Taxes - Federal Income Tax 2,100        1,028      2,100            
Taxes - Property 3,500        1,453      1,500            
Utilities (elec, propane) 2,340        1,568      1,500            
Miscellaneous 1,000        2,038      1,000            
Admin, newsletter, printing, postage 3,000        1,845      500               
Office Supplies 200           -           -                

Health & Safety
Animal Control (termite, goose, ghog, beaver) 2,000        438          1,500            
Water Quality testing (coliform) 1,500        930          1,500            
Rental of portable toilet 1,080        1,080      1,080            

Property Maintenance
Roads, repair and ditch excavation 100,000    101,521  100,000        
Inlet creek (silt removal, boulder replacement) 30,000      7,720      25,000          
Grass mowing & tree removal (non dam) 7,500        10,215    10,000          
Snow removal 6,000        8,929      9,000            
Dam maintenance & dam grass cutting 8,000        5,902      8,000            
Vehicle & boat maintenance 5,000        1,174      5,000            
Lakefront recreation area 5,000        1,406      2,000            
Building maintenance 8,000        200          1,500            
Fuel, vehicles & boat 1,050        381          1,000            
Water willow removal (herbicide) -            -           1,000            
Small equipment purchases 500           -           500               
BobCat replacement -            -           -                

Security
Security Guard Service 8,100        4,972      5,000            
Security Equipment (gate, computer, & video) 8,000        3,149      3,500            
Security utilities (phone & internet for gate) 1,250        1,188      1,250            

Donation
TAA  -- Fish for stocking lake -            1,650      

Grand Total 229,120    179,768  207,430        

2014-2015

2015-2016 LTPOA Expense Budget
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Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

2015 Annual LTPOA Meeting Minutes June 20, 2015
The annual meeting of the Lake Tishomingo Property Owners 
Association was conducted at the Community House on Satur-
day, June 20, 2015.  The meeting was called to order at 11:28 a.m. 
by Vice-President John Johnston.  Other board members present 
were Ken Stojeba, Marilyn Meyer and Shelby Reneski.  There 
were fi fteen property owners present and all recited the Pledge of 
Allegiance.

Since President Steve Blaha was not present at the meet-
ing, Marilyn Meyer read the President’s report that Steve had 
prepared.  In the report, Steve thanked the residents for sharing 
several common goals.  The fi rst goal mentioned was water safety 
and the need to politely explain the rules to anyone doing some-
thing inappropriate.  He asked that everyone read the water rules 
and regulations. 

The second goal was home and property improvements, 
which refl ect a sense of pride we share in our community.

The third goal we share is all of the volunteers within the 
community, which makes Lake Tishomingo the beautiful commu-
nity that it is.

Steve’s report stated that he was most thankful for the six 
other people that make up the LTPOA Board and that it is a 
privilege working with them.  He was especially thankful for John 
Johnston for serving as Building Chairman and Vice President on 
the LTPOA Board and we will miss him and his expertise.

Steve’s report indicated that the board is currently seeking 
bids for ditch and asphalt work on the roads and we are look-
ing for a permanent fi x for the overfl ow issues on the south side 
feeder creek.  

The report stated that the lake would be lowered seven feet in 
the fall 2016 to allow for seawall and boat ramp repairs, as well as 
silt removal in the south side feeder creek.
A Special Thanks To Our Volunteers

Rich Hirsch, for keeping the gate working and for supervis-
ing the sewer system operation.

Janet Hirsch, who assists the board in the preparation of 
the budget each year, organizes the newslett er, sends the emails 
known as “This week at Lake Tish” and a host of other activities.

Clarue and Marty Holland, who head the dam committ ee, 
conduct the biological water quality testing and maintain the 
Emergency Action Plan.

Carol Stojeba, maintains the gate database.
Lynn Goetz , performs all the LTPOA bookkeeping and main-

tains the fi nancial database.
Ron Hacker, maintains the vehicle and boat sticker database.
Ken Jost, interfaces with property owners for distribution of 

stickers and gate cards.
Brian Stephens, volunteered to be responsible for the algae, 

clarity and nutrient water quality test program from the Lakes of 
Missouri Volunteer Program.

Mary Leiweke, for the past ten years conducted the annual 
LTPOA elections.

Ann Schatz man, our new commissioner.
Property Owners Comments

Vice President John Johnston announced that the fl oor was 
open to the property owners.

Clarue Holland stated the need for property owners to clean 
up their property.

A homeowner asked if there were any rules stating that the 
empty lots, along the lake, need to be manicured back a few feet.  
Marilyn replied that it is listed in the bylaws that they must main-
tain their property.

Gerald Arbini asked if there was any plans to take care of the 

water willow in the lake that was supposed to be removed back in 
2007 - 2008.  He stated that he has tried Shore-Klear without any 
results.  John Johnston announced that members of the Anglers 
Association will be at the annual budget meeting and that might 
be the time to address the water willow issue.

A property owner asked if we could send out a quarterly 
newslett er by mail.  She was informed that no one wants to 
take on the job of printing, folding, addressing and mailing the 
newslett ers.  Shelby Reneski announced that we have a few 
printed copies up at the sales offi  ce for anyone that does not have 
computer access.  Mary Leiweke asked if we could have it printed 
by a copy company.  She stated that she misses the printed copy.  
Janet Hirsch reported that previously 360 copies were printed and 
that someone needs to take responsibility for the printed copy if 
that’s what they want.  Mary is going to ask Lisa Mahoney what 
she would charge for a printed and mailed copy of the newslet-
ter.  Janet Hirsch stated that by distributing an electronic version, 
we could save about $2,400.00 a year.  It was suggested to maybe 
off er a printed copy by subscription. Mary is to look into the cost 
and report back to the board.

Marilyn Meyer announced that all of the fi nancial material 
was available for inspection today if anyone was interested.  She 
also announced that assessments would be mailed out July 1, 2015 
and will be due August 1, 2015.

Ann Schatz man reported that she is replacing Mary Leiweke 
as the new election commissioner and thanked Mary for all her 
years of service.  Ann announced that voting would commence at 
the conclusion of the meeting and end at 2:30. She then explained 
the voting process. Ann announced that there are three positions 
available and that Roy Hummel and Ken Stojeba are running 
again.  John Johnston’s term is ending, so his position is available.  
Ann stated that we would be taking nominations from the fl oor. 

John Johnston reported on the rules for the 4th of July fi re-
works display and the need to stay out of the area marked by the 
buoys.  

Barb Rohm announced that she was collecting for the fi re-
works and we need to raise $6,000.

Mary Leiweke asked about the security offi  cer and his hours 
and it was reported that he was on duty from about 8pm-2am Fri-
days through Sundays.  

Homeowner Mike 
Steeno off ered to run 
for a position on the 
LTPOA Board and told 
us a litt le about him-
self.  He has been an 
owner here for about 4 
years and loves it here.  
He stated that he is an 
att orney in St. Louis.

With no other 
questions or announce-
ments, Ken made a 
motion to adjourn the 
meeting and it was 
seconded by John.

The meeting was 
adjourned at 11:58am.

Prepared by 
Shelby Reneski.
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continues on next page 

LTPOA Meeting Minutes July 14, 2015
Board Members Present: Steve Blaha, Mike Steeno, Marilyn 
Meyer, Roy Hummel, and Doug Leeker.

President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m. All in 
att endance recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
President’s Report

President Blaha thanked everyone for att ending the meeting 
and announced that  our annual meeting took place on June 20th.  
Steve reported that out of that meeting we reelected Roy Hummel 
and Ken Stojeba to the board.  He announced that Mike Steeno 
was elected as a new member of the board.  

Steve reported that the 4th of July festivities went off  spec-
tacularly well without any problems.

President Blaha asked the board members if they had read 
last month’s minutes and if they had any additions, corrections 
or deletions.  With nothing new to correct or add, President Blaha 
asked for a motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes 
and approve them as printed.  Marilyn made a motion to waive 
the reading and approve the minutes and it was seconded by 
Doug.  MOTION PASSED.
Treasurer’s Report

Marilyn Meyer reported cash infl ow from delinquent assess-
ments last year of $927.00, trailer rental of $10.00, Lauer closing 
$4.26, gate cards $50.00, an insurance refund of $26.58 and interest 
in the amount of $5.39.  The income total amounted to $1,023.23.

She reported that the cash outfl ow included Mickey’s Por-
table Toilet ($90.00), Wallen for grass cutt ing ($500.00), the guard 
shack window repair ($156.48), Red Oak Landscaping for cutt ing 
the dam twice ($2,300.00), new resident welcome baskets ($59.24), 
Charter for 2 months for the gate phone ($219.25), Val Silhavy for 
clearing ditches ($200.00), Postmaster for stamps to mail assess-
ments ($169.05) and utilities ($109.50).  The total cash outfl ow 
amounted to $3,803.52.

Marilyn stated that after the monthly cash infl ow and 
cash outfl ow, the checking account has a balance of $39,174.02.  
The Millennium account at the end of May had a balance of 
$200,757.44 and interest to this account was $88.00, so the total 
Millennium account balance at the end of June was $200,845.44.

Marilyn reported that we still have one delinquent account 
for 2014/2015.

Marilyn asked for approval to pay bills totaling $7,738.78, 
which includes Red Oak for mowing the dam ($1,150.00), GCI 
Security for May and part of June ($2,118.04), Door Controls for 
gate cards ($499.63), ink and paper for the newslett er ($116.00), 
the portable toilet ($90.00), and Mooney Landscape for the sales 
offi  ce sidewalk ($780.00).  Additional expenses to be paid are 
Rott ler Pest Control for the sales offi  ce for the year ($276.00), paint 
to mark the roads ($7.90), Dale Wallen for mowing all the roads 
and the entrance ($2,150.00), sand and pea gravel for the beach 
area ($454.00), assessment supplies ($75.52) and oil for the boat 
($21.69).

Roy made a motion to pay the bills and it was seconded by 
Marilyn.  MOTION PASSED.

Marilyn reported that on the one 2014/2015 delinquent as-
sessment, that a consent judgment was entered and now a lien 
needs to be fi led.  Mike Steeno stated that on the consent judg-
ment there is a prevision for a special lien and it puts the legal 
description on the special lien.  Mike announced that he would 
call the att orney to see what procedure she follows.  Mike stated 
that he would call the defendant to see if he would like to make 
payment arrangements for the delinquent assessment.

Marilyn reported that during the construction of the Droege’s 
new home, a sewer cleanout was damaged, so it was turned in to 
the insurance for the sewer board.  A payment of $1,162.00, from 
the insurance company, was writt en to the LTPOA, so Marilyn 

stated that she would deposit it and write a check to the sewer 
district for that amount.
Building

Doug Leeker reported that there were no new applications.  
Doug asked what to do with the applications after approval and 
Steve announced that the applications should be fi led in the sales 
offi  ce.
Security

Roy Hummel reported that the 4th of July went well.  Roy 
reported that the buoys on the lake helped keep the boats from 
gett ing close to the dam.  He stated that the guard spent his time 
making trips around the lake and at the dam.  One mailbox was 
knocked down near the gate and it has been repaired.  Steve 
thanked the LTIA for all their work in informing residents of the 
new rules for the 4th.
Gate

Rich Hirsch reported that there was nothing new to report.
Maintenance

Doug Leeker reported that he spoke to Ameren about picking 
up the utility poles on the north and south sides that had fallen 
due to trees.

Steve reported that the leak in the sales offi  ce at the chimney 
looks bigger than he fi rst thought.  He suggested capping the 
chimney off .

Steve stated that John Dauernheim has marked some areas 
in red on the south side road and he is interested in gett ing a bid 
from CEG Paving and others willing to give us a bid on repairing 
the road.  Steve stated that John has also made a list of docks in 
disrepair that need to come out or some safety upgrades made to 
them.

Steve reported that Sheila Frauenfelder and Val Silhavy 
cleared the brush on the blind corner across from Matt  Holloran’s 
to make visibility easier and he would like to do the same thing 
on another blind corner on the south side.

Steve reported that he and Rich Hirsch met with two gentle-
men from Kozeny Wagner to get some ideas on the south side 
feeder creek.   

Steve reported that he sent lett ers to several homeowners 
regarding their property and the need to maintain it. With no 
response from these individuals he has forwarded their name and 
address to Jeff erson County to enforce the code. 
LTIA

No report other than President Blaha’s nice comments on the 
4th of July fi reworks display and celebration.
Finance

Janet Hirsch reported that the budget-planning meeting 
would be held in the community house at 7:00pm on August 4th.  
She stated that if you have any projects that you want considered 
for next year’s budget, please bring them to the meeting along 
with the estimates.  
Website

Janet Hirsch announced that the deadline for the next news-
lett er is August 20th.
Parents Club and Garden Club

No reports.
Sewer

Rich Hirsch reported that there was nothing new to report.
Water Testing

No report.
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Serving with PRIDE 

Passion + Respect + Integrity + Diligence + Expertise = 
PRIDE

Take PRIDE in your work - we help people!

Dam
Clarue Holland was not present, but sent a lett er to the board 

and Doug Leeker summarized by stating that Clarue wants us to 
look at the seepage again.  Doug suggested that we let the dam 
area dry out from all of the rain and after this time take another 
look at the seepage.
Old Business

President Blaha asked if anyone had any old business to 
report.  Gerald Arbini (A-40) spoke about the water willow.  He 
reported that he has spent hundreds of dollars trying to rid his 
lakefront area of the water willow.  He asked for suggestions on 
how to rid the area of water willow.  President Blaha reported 
that he would contact Kevin Scheirich, with the fi shing associa-
tion and show him the pictures of the water willow that is on Mr. 
Arbini’s shoreline.  Doug Leeker reported that he has used the 
herbicide Habitat and it worked well on his water willow.  Janet 
Hirsch suggested that the Tishomingo Anglers Association should 
be notifi ed before the budget meeting, to let them know that they 
should take care of the water willow before the LTPOA decides on 
their request for money for next year.  Steve suggested that when 
the lake is lowered in the fall of 2016, this might be a good time to 
take care of the water willow.
New Business

Jan Hunnicutt  reported that she had a complaint about the 
number of pontoons tied together in a cove.  She stated that they 
tie up and swim to the shore and it makes it diffi  cult to get in or 
out of the cove.  She would like to have a rule on how many boats 
can tie up together.  Steve reported that the 4th of July is our busi-
est day and we should not have that problem any other time.  

President Blaha reported that the individuals, who bought 
Brad Lewis house on the second tier, purchased a new boat. Steve 
said he happened to be in the patrol boat and noticed that it was 

propelled by a jet drive.  Steve suggested to the new homeown-
ers, that they change the lower unit on the boat to a propeller. 
The new owner, the McCauleys, were upset that it was not clearly 
listed in the rules.

Steve asked for a motion for an amendment to the Water 
Activity Rules and Regulations under section IV, item #3, to add 
that boats have to have an outboard motor with a propeller, no 
jet drives.  Marilyn made a motion to amend the Water Activity 
Rules and Regulations to state that boats need to have an out-
board motor with a propeller (no jet drives) and it was seconded 
by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

Steve reported that John Mooney gave him a bid on clearing 
the ditches of $3,745.  He stated with the omission of two items in 
the bid, the total would be $2,140.  Steve stated there is a ditch in 
front of Matt  Holloran’s house and Matt  Holloran would like to 
use his leveling equipment to measure the grade that would need 
to be dug out.  Steve said the cost to measure the grade would 
be $95.  Doug made a motion to accept Mooney’s bid of $2,140, 
to clear the ditches and it was seconded by Mike.  MOTION 
PASSED.

Steve reported that on the ditch assessment, which took place 
on May 7th, Val Silhavy and Sheila Frauenfeider were able to take 
care of several of these area and they did a very nice job and he 
commented on how great it is to have people from our commu-
nity completing the work.

Steve reported that fi ve homeowners by D67 that had clogged 
culverts were contacted and they have cleaned out their culverts.

President Blaha announced with no other new business, he 
would like to make a motion to adjourn.  Marilyn made a motion 
to adjourn and it was seconded by Doug. The meeting concluded 
at 8:07pm.

Prepared by Shelby Reneski.
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Personal Appointments
Fundraisers
Happy Hours

Parties

Board Members Present: Steve Blaha, Mike Steeno, Marilyn 
Meyer, Doug Leeker, Ken Stojeba and Shelby Reneski.

President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:06p.m. There 
were six residents in att endance and all recited the Pledge of Al-
legiance.
President’s Report

President Blaha thanked everyone for att ending the meeting 
tonight.

President Blaha asked the board members if they had read 
last month’s minutes and if they had any additions, corrections 
or deletions.  With nothing new to correct or add, President Blaha 
asked for a motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes 
and approve them as printed.  Marilyn made a motion to waive 
the reading and approve the minutes and it was seconded by Ken.  
MOTION PASSED.
Treasurer’s Report

Marilyn Meyer reported on the fi nancial report for July 2015.  
Please see the att achment.  Ken Stojeba asked how much more 
in assessments we are expecting and Marilyn reported that we 
have about $110,000 still to be paid.  Ken made a motion to accept 
the fi nancial report and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION 
PASSED.

Marilyn asked for approval to pay bills totaling $3,546.50. 
This includes an insurance refund to PWSD #13, which was inad-
vertently writt en to the LTPOA instead of PWSD #13 for $1,162.00, 
Dale Wallen for cutt ing the common areas fi ve times ($650.00), 
Mike Steeno for the annual registration for Missouri ($11.25), 
Mickey K’s for the portable toilet rental ($90), lien release on 6213 
South Lakeshore Drive for paying their assessment ($24.50), GCI 
Security ($1,532.04), wine for the welcome baskets ($46.37) and 

for the printing of the booklets containing property ownership 
($30.34).  Shelby made a motion to pay the bills and it was sec-
onded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

Marilyn asked for approval to ask Dale Wallen to cut the 
grass on the road entrance and it was granted. 
Building

Doug Leeker reported that the Dickenson’s wall at 7840 
Mohawk Trail is complete and has been inspected by Jeff erson 
County and the LTPOA.

Doug reported that Mark Stubits’ dock in cove A is com-
pleted.

Doug stated that he has a permit from Marilyn Meyer at 6336 
North Lakeshore Drive, to have her dock fl oors replaced on two 
docks.  Doug made a motion to approve the permit and it was 
seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

Doug reported that he has all required information and per-
mits for Greg and Carla Fanger at 7736 Meadow Drive, lots B15 
and B16, to add an addition to their home.  Shelby made a motion 
to approve the addition and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION 
PASSED.

Doug reminded everyone to get their permits ahead of time 
for any repairs they plan to accomplish when the lake is lowered 
in the fall of 2016.
Security

Roy Hummel was not present at the meeting, so President 
Blaha reported that there was a golf cart accident due to the 
brakes going out on Jim Miller’s golf cart. 

Jan Hunnicutt  reported that lately, she has not seen any more 
automobiles in the parking lot without stickers.  President Blaha 
thanked her for her service.
Gate

Rich Hirsch stated that there is no new business to report.
Maintenance

Ken Stojeba reported the need for a couple items for the Bob-
cat, which he will pick up.

Ken stated he was gett ing bids on salt for the winter season.
Ken also reported that Joe Henjal has the Bobcat and is look-

ing it over for any needed maintenance.
LTIA

Shelby Reneski reported that we have raised $4554 for 2016 
fi reworks and that we are putt ing a sign up to indicate the prog-
ress towards our goal of $7500.  She asked that residents continue 
to send in donations.

Shelby stated that Boat Poker is scheduled for August 29th.  
Check in is at 3:00 and poker starts at 3:30.  We are still in need of 
dock hosts.  The cost is $10 per hand and we are playing for low-
est and highest hands.

Shelby reported that the next dinner meeting is September 
13th and the theme is Asian.  October 11th’s dinner theme is 
Baked Potato Bar.

Shelby reported that the golf tournament is scheduled for 
September 19th at Sugar Creek and we are looking for hole spon-
sors and donations.

Shelby announced that the Fall Fest is scheduled for Novem-
ber 7th and we are looking for donations to raffl  e off .
Finance

Janet Hirsch reported that the 2015/2016 budget meeting was 
held last week.  The two big items in the proposed budget are for 
roads repair and ditch excavation ($100,000) and inlet creek silt 
removal and boulder replacement ($25,000).  She stated that ev-
erything else in the proposed budget is in line with the previous 
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year.  Ken made a motion to approve the proposed budget and it 
was seconded by Marilyn.  MOTION PASSED.
Web Site

Janet Hirsch stated that the newslett er deadline is August 
20th.
Parents Club and Garden Club

No reports.
Sewer

Rich Hirsch reported no new business.
Water Testing

Clarue Holland was not present, so Marilyn Meyer reported 
that Clarue collected lake water samples, on August 10th from the 
same 15 sites, at a cost of $31.00 per site. 
Dam

Marilyn also reported that Clarue is urging us to make the 
collection ponds and she off ered to help fi ll sand bags.  Marilyn 
stated that Clarue has spoken with the water- testing lab and they 
can test and be confi dent of where the seepage is coming from.  
While the increase in the seepage may be nothing at all, Clarue 
has been asked numerous times by the engineers from the MO 
Department of Natural Resources to call them should there be 
any increase.  Marilyn stated that Clarue has purposely held off  
calling until she could tell them of defi nite plans for the monitor-
ing.  This increase just might be the beginning of a major leak and 
that does scare Clarue.  Wasting time is not Clarue’s way of doing 
things, especially something to do with our most important asset, 
the lake.

Ken Stojeba reported that he has hired someone to relocate 
the groundhogs.

President Blaha stated that we would caucus after the meet-

ing to decide how to proceed with the collection ponds for the 
seepage.
Old Business

President Blaha reported that we have been looking into a 
solution to keep the water from coming over the road during 
storms.  He stated that we have looked at several ideas.  One idea 
was a swale and another was an additional two tubes under the 
road.  The latest was a new bridge that would span across that 
area.  He stated we are still reviewing the options.  Steve reported 
that Rich Hirsch has been involved with all three meetings and 
has put together a pro and con list on each solution. Rich Hirsch 
stated that the problem we have now with the bridge is there are 
two tubes and the two tubes tend to get plugged from the debris 
coming down the creek during storms and when they are blocked, 
the water goes over the road.  Rich Hirsch spoke on the prelimi-
nary cost estimate lett er from 1993 and the current bridge.  Rich 
stated that the current solution would be to build a clear span 
with two supports.  He stated that there are a number of reasons 
why this would be advantageous, but the problem is it would 
cost from $150,000 to $200,000.  This project would take about two 
months to complete.  One way to reduce the cost would be if the 
bridge did not have to support any traffi  c during the construc-
tion.  It would be less expensive to build a bridge plus an access 
road from the south side to Highway BB, than to build a bridge 
and support traffi  c during construction. There was discussion on 
where this access road would be located. Rich discussed the pro 
and cons of building a new bridge and there was discussion on 
the solutions.

Janet Hirsch suggested a gauge stick to measure the depth of 
water when it is covering the road.  President Blaha suggested a 
gauge to see how high the water gets, but stated that we would 

June 30, 2015 Financial Report July 31, 2015 Financial Report

Cash Inflow Cash Inflow
Delinquent Assessments 2014-2015 927.00            Delinquent Assessment 2014-2015 100.00              
Trailer Rental 10.00               Assessments 2015-2016 72,941.87        
Lauer Closing 4.26                 Lauer Closing 4.26                  
Gate Cards 50.00               Gate Cards 100.00              
Insurance Refund 26.58               Insurance Refund for PWSD #13 1,162.00           
Interest 5.39                 Interest 8.76                  

Total Cash Inflow 1,023.23         Total Cash Inflow 74,316.89        

Cash Outflow Cash Outflow
Mickey's Portable Toilet 90.00               Mickey's Portable Toilet 90.00                
Wallen Grass Cutting and Trimming 500.00            Wallen Grass Cutting and Trimming 2,150.00           
Guard Shack Window Repair 156.48            Silhavy Shrub Trimming 100.00              
Red Oak Landscaping  2 cuts on Dam 2,300.00         Frauenfelder Sand and Gravel 454.00              
Welcome Wagon Baskets 59.24               Dauernheim Paint for Roads 7.90                  
Charter Business, Gate Phone 2 months 219.25            Envelopes, Assessment Invoices 75.52                
Silhavy Clearing Ditches 200.00            Oil for Boat 21.69                
Postmaster, Stamps for Assessment Invoices 169.05            Rottler Pest Control Annual 276.00              
Utilities 109.50            Door Controls Gate Cards 499.63              

Red Oak Landscaping Cutting Dam 1,150.00           
GCI Security, Inc. 2,118.04           
Ink and Paper for Newsletter 116.00              
Dennis Tesreau, Second Quarter 1,896.00           
Charter Business Gate Phone 113.67              
Utilities 116.42              

Total Cash Outflow 3,803.52         Total Cash Outflow 9,184.87          

Checking Account Balance 39,174.02       Checking Account Balance 104,306.04      

Millennium Account 5/29/15 200,757.44    Millennium Account 6/30/15 200,845.44      
Interest 88.00               Interest 85.29                
Millennium Account 6/30/15 200,845.44    Millennium Account 7/31/15 200,930.73$    
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have to place it where debris would not hit it when the water was 
high.

Mike Steeno asked if we were going to fi ll in the large hole by 
the bridge and Steve stated that now that we have had 3 contrac-
tors look at the bridge we will be fi lling in the hole.

President Blaha reported that Rick Quillman has measured 
the sales offi  ce chimney opening and will be gett ing us a bid on 
taking the top off  and closing it with a stainless top.

President Blaha reported that at the budget meeting they 
spoke with the Anglers Association about the water willow.  Steve 
stated that funds have been appropriated to give to the anglers 
to treat the water willow at two diff erent times.  There will be a 
name and contact number in the newslett er so that the individuals 
who want the willow treated, can schedule a time.

Steve reported that he sent out non-compliance lett ers and 
these individuals have made progress in complying.  Steve stated 
that Jeff erson County came out to look at four of the properties 
and will be returning on August 24th for another inspection.

Steve reported the need to send a lett er to Jim Goodrum, 
lots H14 and H15 because he has not completed the project on 
his property that he obtained a permit for some time ago.  Steve 
stated that Mr. Goodrum purchased the property at 5953 S. Lake-
shore Dr. and it has been left unfi nished.

Lake Tishomingo Community Sewer Report
by Richard Hirsch

Public Water Supply District #13
President Marilyn Meyer 636-274-1812  marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Vice President Rick Lippitt  636-274-5034  rlippitt@charter.net
Secretary Rich Hirsch  636-285-0813  rhirsch@catenary.com
Director Ken Jost  636-274-0453 kbkjos@aol.com
Director Brian Stephens 573-247-2796 bstephens@genetics.wustl.edu
Office voice mail  636-285-1778 pwsd13@charter.net

Website          http://www.laketishomingo.com/pwsd13   

Public Water Supply District #13
5706 N Lakeshore Dr
PO Box 483 
Hillsboro MO 63050
www.lakeƟ shomingo.com/pwsd13
pwsd13@charter.net
(636) 285-1778 voice mail

System Operator
David Axton

In Case of Sewer Emergency 
Operator Offi  ce  (636) 257-3976
Cell Phone (309) 945-2814
Cell Phone (636) 667-0103

Proper Use of the System
To keep your system operating properly be careful about 
what you allow to go down the drain.

Do not use the garbage disposal excessively. Food 
by-products accelerate the need for septage pumping and 
increase maintenance. Collect grease in a container and 
dispose with your trash. Use paper towels to wipe pots and 
pans to soak up excess grease before washing. Compost 
table scraps or dispose with your trash. 

Do use your trash can to dispose of substances that can 
clog fi lters, cause maintenance problems, and increase the 
need for septage pumping. 

Do not put any of the following items into the system:
• Egg shells, large seeds, gum, coff ee grounds
• Tea bags, chewing tobacco, cigarett e butt s
• Condoms, dental fl oss, sanitary napkins, tampons, 

diapers
• Paper towels, newspapers, candy wrappers
• Rags, large amounts of hair
• “Flushable” wipes, baby wipes, medicated wipes, 

cleaning wipes

For additional information about the proper use of the 
sewer system download the Sewer System Homeowner’s 
Manual from the website:

 www.laketishomingo.com/pwsd13.

New Business
President Blaha reported that after inspection, there are seven 

boat docks that need to be repaired or removed.  Ken Stojeba 
reported a few more that need to be added to the list.  

Steve stated that it was time to have the weeds cut around the 
maintenance building.  He said he spoke with Val Silhavy and she 
would be willing to take care of the job of removing the weeds.

Janet Hirsch reported that while she was preparing for the 
fi nance committ ee report, she put together the data from 2007 
to the current time and noticed that we have spent $6,820 on the 
rental of the portable toilet.  She suggests instead of renting the 
portable toilet, creating a permanent outdoor bathroom att ached 
to the Community House.  Her suggestion was a cinderblock 
bump out on the right side of the building, where the portable toi-
let stands and extend the water and sewer lines a toilet and sink.   

With no new business to report, Marilyn made a motion for 
adjournment and it was seconded by Ken at 8:06.

Prepared by Shelby Reneski.

LTPOA Minutes continued from previous page
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If you’re thinking of selling, now is the time to get your home ready to market! Any painting, carpet cleaning, 
closet cleaning & yard cleanup, now’s the time to do this! I have buyers looking for homes. They want to be 

moved in fast to enjoy the lake. Call me for a current price on your home & marketing plan to sell it fast!

The new sidewalk replaces a landscape-timber/gravel path made 
by the Lakeside Gardeners about 13 years ago.

New Sidewalk at the 
Sales Office

Location of the dispenser that holds printed copies of the 
newslett er.


